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September 10, 2020 

Subject:  2020 Pleasant Hill Road Resurfacing Project, Number 014-9720 

Dear Residents: 

The City of Lafayette has awarded a construction contract to O.C. Jones and Sons for resurfacing and related 
improvements on Pleasant Hill Road in Lafayette.  The work will involve removing and replacing the existing top 
layer of pavement on Pleasant Hill Road between Mount Diablo Boulevard and Deer Hill Road, repair of existing 
damaged sections of sidewalk, and restriping of the finished road to include enhanced visibility green pavement 
markings for the bicycle facilities. 
 

Work tentatively is scheduled to begin the week of September 28th with an anticipated completion date in late 
November.  Weekly updates of the project schedule will be posted on the City’s web site at 
http://www.ci.lafayette.ca.us (select “Public Works & Construction Projects” in the quick links section on the left 
corner of the page; then select “City Construction Projects”, and last select the 2020 Pleasant Hill Road Resurfacing 
Project, Project Number 014-9720). 
 
The work will require closure of travel lanes on Pleasant Hill Road as well as some freeway on and off ramps.  
Detours and traffic control will be provided to aid in the navigation of the construction zone.  Pleasant Hill Road 
between Mount Diablo Boulevard and Acalanes Avenue is located within Caltrans right of way.  As such the City of 
Lafayette was required to obtain a permit from Caltrans to work in this area.  Caltrans has informed the City that 
we will not be permitted to work during the day and our working hours will be 7 pm and 4 am Sunday through 
Thursday.  Our contractor will endeavor to perform the work as quickly as possible to minimize the inconvenience 
to our residents.  However, please be advised that the heavy equipment to be used in the work along with 
jackhammers and backup alarms will generate a significant amount of noise while the work is in progress.   
 
The City and the contractor are anxious to complete this project with minimum delay and inconvenience to you.  
While the work is in progress, please lend us your cooperation and extra patience and be alert to equipment, 
workers, and traffic.  During construction, questions regarding the work may be directed to Rich Harrison, O.C. 
Jones and Sons, Project Manager at (408) 442-6634, or I may be reached at (925) 299-3247.  Again, your patience 
and cooperation are very much appreciated. 

Sincerely,  

 
Matt Luttropp 
Engineering Services Manager 

http://www.ci.lafayette.ca.us/

